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2501 Richmond  

Sanitary Servicing Study 

Background 

Pasquini & Associates, a licensed third-party engineer, submitted a Sanitary Servicing Study (study) for 
the 2501 Richmond project in November 2023. The initial study evaluated up to 2,505 residential units 
on the site and indicated the development could be accommodated with several phased upgrades of 
existing sanitary lines.  In July 2024, following careful consideration of community and City feedback, 
a revised land use application was submitted with a reduced unit count.  The City of Calgary Utility 
Engineering requested a revised study which was submitted in September 2024 evaluating the July 2024 
reduced unit count of 1,525 units. Utility Engineering requested further scenario analysis and the final 
study was submitted in November 2024 evaluating the impact of up to 1,525 units.  The approved study is 
enclosed and summarized below.

Study Findings  

The study sought to identify any pipes which would exceed 86% of their capacity upon potential buildout 
of 1,525 units. In all scenarios, the proposed development can be constructed without reaching full 
capacity of the pipes. 

Scenario 1 evaluated existing conditions without any new development. Scenario 2 evaluated the 
proposed development and assumes the sanitary flows are split between 25 Street and 24A Street SW 
equally. It was determined that over 1,600 units could be accommodated without any pipe segments 
exceeding the 86% capacity.  

Scenarios 3 and 4 evaluated a more probable buildout that would direct approximately two thirds of 
sanitary flows to 24A Street SW and one third to 25 Street SW. Under this distribution, it was deemed 
that one pipe segment (83m in length under 24A Street SW) would exceed 86% of its capacity but remain 
below full capacity. The study identified this pipe segment for a potential increase in size even though it 
did not exceed the capacity of the pipe.

Approval and Next Steps 

In December 2024, the City of Calgary Utility Engineering team confirmed acceptance and approval of 
the enclosed Sanitary Servicing Study.  It was further noted that while the study considers an upgrade 
of one pipe segment, at this time that upgrade is not warranted based on the City’s evaluation of the 
broader sanitary system.  This is because the noted pipe segment is not surcharged (meaning over 100% 
capacity) when the proposed maximum density of 1,525 units is reached.Such findings are common and 
limit unnecessary construction and disruption in established communities.




























































